
Ann MCLELLAN 
 

My family owns a home in the area and our burial plots are in the Withrow Cemetry across the road
from the proposed area. The proposal calls for a municipal sized wastewater treatment facility with
a flow of over 25,600 gallons a day, which is 4 million gallons of water annual going into the
ground. The proposed site is by Brown's Creek. I live by Brown's Creek in the City of Stillwater.
We also built a family home in Withrow near Brown's Creek and we had to follow a lot of rules to
protect Brown's Creek. Brown's Creek is very protected so I don't see how 25,600 gallons a day
would be allowed to go into Brown's Creek. 

Also, I am very concerned about 25,600 gallons of water per day seeping into the ground across the
road from the Withrow Cemetry where my parents are buried and I will be someday. Water seeping
into caskets and urns is not good. 

The area is not only Hugo, but May Township and City of Grant so what these entity's say should
also be considered. The City of Hugo is a long distance from this area. 

Thank you. 


